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Message from the Vice-Chancellor

It is with immense pleasure that | welcome you to the 15th edition of our e-
newsletter. In these times of rapid change and progress, staying connected and
well-informed is more important than ever. Our e-newsletter serves as a
window into the remarkable achievements, innovations, and initiatives that
define our vibrant CBLU community. The current issue highlights the All India
Inter University Circle Kabaddi (Men) Championship , Department of Zoology
celebrated World Sparrow Day, National Qawwali Competition held at Gulbarga (

University, Karnataka, Blood Donation Camp, Triveni in CBLU, Inauguration of ) f

Canteen . | extend my heartfelt gratitude to the dedicated team behind this e- a— i .
newsletter — the writers, editors, designers. Your efforts ensure that our Prof. Deepti Dharmani
community remains informed, engaged and connected. Vice Chancellor, CBLU

Message from the Registrar

With great joy, | encourage you to explore the 15th edition of our e-
newsletter with an open heart and a curious mind. Let the stories of
CBLU's celebrations, Initiatives and achievements inspire you to continue
striving for excellence, making a positive impact and contributing to the
growth of knowledge and society.

Wishing you happy reading and a future filled with success and fulfilment.

Dr. Reetu Singh
Registrar, CBLU



The Editorial Board

Message from the Editor-in-Chief

Dr. Sunita Bharatwal

Dean, Faculty of Commerce & Management

I hope this message finds you well. As we welcome the arrival of our 15th edition, | am filled with
a sense of pride and excitement to present you another insightful compilation of news, stories,
and updates from us. With each passing edition, our e-newsletter has grown not only in terms of
content but also in the engagement and support we receive from our valued readers. Your
enthusiasm and involvement inspire us to bring you the latest and most relevant information,
tailored to meet your interests and curiosity. These stories remind us that positive change is
possible when we come together with a shared vision. Transcendence presents information
regarding All India Inter University Circle Kabaddi (Men) Championship ,Celebrated World
Sparrow Day, National Qawwali Competition held at Gulbarga University, Karnataka, Blood
Donation Camp, Plantation in CBLU, Inauguration of Canteen.

Editors

Dr. Sneh Lata Sharma Dr. Meera Singh

Department of English, CBLU Department of Commerce, CBLU
Ms. Renu, Research Scholar Ms. Amrita, Research Scholar
Department of Commerce, CBLU Department of Commerce, CBLU

Technical Assistance by:
Mr. Rakesh Kumar, Programmer, Vice Chancellor's Office, CBLU
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Prof. Deepti Dharmani Apppointed as the First Woman Vice
Chancellor of Chaudhary Bansi Lal University.

Haryana Governor Bandaru Dattatreya on Wednesday appointed Professor Deepti Dharmani as the Vice Chancellor of
Chaudhary Bansi Lal University. According to the notification issued by the Governor, Prof. Deepti Dharmani has been
appointed for three years. Newly appointed Vice Chancellor Prof. Deepti Dharmani today took charge as the Vice
Chancellor of the University in the presence of Registrar Dr. Ritu Singh in place of former Vice Chancellor Prof. Raj
Kumar Mittal who has been the Vice Chancellor of the University for two terms i.e. six years. Today Vice Chancellor
Prof. Rajkumar Mittal and Registrar Dr. Reetu Singh welcomed and felicitated the newly appointed Vice Chancellor by
giving them a bouquet. On behalf of the University, a program was organized on the farewell of Prof. Rajkumar Mittal
and the assumption of charge of the newly appointed Vice Chancellor, Prof. Deepti Dharmani. In this program. On the
farewell of Prof. Rajkumar Mittal some moments prescribed that under the leadership of him the university has made
great progress in the fields of sports, education and research, created his own identity in the country by setting new
records. Under his leadership, formation of hobby clubs for all-round development of students, establishment of
employment generation center for entrepreneurship, Herbal Garden, Sewerage Treatment Plant, Golden Jayanti Gate,
two modern educational buildings. Many important achievements including creation of curriculum on personality
development and character building, conduct of cheating-free examinations, starting of PhD in 11 departments, faculty
development programs, organization of many national and international seminars, successful organization of four All
India Inter University Wrestling Championships etc. Work was done due to which the university has created its own
identity across the country. The entire university family enjoyed working with him under his leadership. Many
academic and non-academic employees of the University emotionally bid farewell to Prof. Rajkumar Mittal and
expressed their views in his honor by presenting him many mementos. On his farewell, former Vice Chancellor Prof.
Rajkumar Mittal said that we all together tried to take the university to greater heights. The main objective of the
university is to provide employment-oriented quality cultural education to the students and in the last few years, the
university has set new records in the fields of sports, education and research. He said that under the leadership of Prof.
Deepti Dharmani, the university will achieve more progress. .Newly appointed Vice Chancellor Prof. Deepti Dharmani
took a meeting of all the academic and non-academic staff. He asked all the employees to become participants in the
development journey of the university with full dedication, sincerity and dedication. On this occasion, former
Information Commissioner Bhupendra Dharmani, Information Commissioner Dr. Jagbir Singh, enlightened thinker
Pradeep Shastri, Satharayan Mittal, Prof. Surendra Sangwan, Maiji Maharaj, Pawan Kaushik, Sureshpal and all the
deans, heads of departments, academic and non-academic staff of the university were present. . Vice Chancellor Prof.
Deepti Dharmani and Registrar Dr. Reetu Singh along with all the guests also planted saplings in the Herbal Garden.



Greetings From the Governor

Newly appointed VC of CBLU make a courtesy call on Governor
Bandaru Dattatreya.

The newly appointed first woman Vice Chancellor of Chaudhary
Bansilal University, Bhiwani, Prof. at Raj Bhavan, Haryana on
Friday. Deepti Dharmani paid a courtesy call on Governor
Bandaru Dattatreya after assuming office . The Governor
congratulated her for her appointment. During this, Bhupendra
Dharmani, former Information Commissioner, Haryana was also
present. The Governor told Prof. Guidelines and guidance to
Deepti Dharmani. While saying that special emphasis should be
given towards women education and women empowerment in the
university and it should also be ensured that their rights and
facilities are available to them on time. While giving information
to Governor Haryana about the achievements and future plans of
the University, Prof. Deepti Dharmani informed him about her
vision towards the University.



All India Inter University Circle Kabaddi (Men)
Championship

Sports Increases Mutual Love and
Brotherhood: Prof. Deepti Dharmani

Bhiwani 20 March. Students must adopt a sport as it increase mutual love and brotherhood. This idea was
expressed by Vice Chancellor Prof. Deepti Dharmani while addressing the players at the inauguration of
the three-day All India Inter University Circle Kabaddi (Men) Championship organized at Chaudhary Bansi
Lal University and prescribed that out of two teams, one team wins but this is not the real definition of
victory. The real definition of victory is that in which you can improve your every step. She said that
Captain Ashan Kumar is a source of inspiration for all of you and that you should go away learning better
from this event and in future you can showcase your talent better. Bring glory to institutions, states and
the country. She said that she will make special efforts to provide better training and facilities to the
players through the Sports Department and will also try her best to seek assistance from the government
for sports. While during event Vice Chancellor Prof. Deepti Dharmani congratulated Prof. Suresh Malik
and the entire team for organizing a better and successful fair. Registrar Dr. Reetu Singh said that the
main objective of such an event is to provide a platform to the players to showcase their talent better.
Special guest Arjun Awardee and Dronacharya Captain Ashan Kumar said that | have got the opportunity
to go to sports events of many big universities but CBLU is the first university to organize fair and
transparent events. He said that the Vice Chancellor of your university is completely dedicated to the
interests of the players. Their thinking is to provide better facilities to the players. Dean Student Welfare
Prof. Suresh Malik, while welcoming and congratulating all the guests, players and coaches, assured that
the results of the games will be completely fair and transparent. Only the one who will showcase his
talent better will win. Dr. Kewal Singh was present as a special guest. Teams from 15 universities across
the country participated in this Kabaddi Championship. Dr. Geeta moderated the stage. On this occasion,
Dr. Satbir Singh, Dr. Mitesh, PRO in-charge Rishi Sharma, Dr. Randhir, Dr. Virendra, Dr. Anurag, Manjeet,
Manvinder, Sunil Sharma, Anita, Sanjay Coach, Manjeet Dhandha Coach, Lakkha Singh, Vikas, Ajmer,
Ravindra Sharma. Many dignitaries, employees and players including Vinay, Kuldeep Gulia, Anju, Rajat
were present.



Department of Zoology celebrated
World Sparrow Day

Sparrow Day
lebrations
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Bhiwani 20 March. The Department of Zoology, Chaudhary Bansi Lal University organized a festival to commemorate
World Sparrow Day while promoting bird biodiversity. The Department of Zoology organized a series of engaging and
educational activities to raise awareness about the challenges faced by sparrows and inspire action towards their
conservation. Registrar Dr. Reetu Singh praised the department for organizing this event and said that the initiatives
taken by the Department of Zoology, which include installation of bird wood board nests, bird feeders and water
containers in our campus, exemplify the proactive approach of our University towards environmental conservation.
By creating favorable habitats for sparrows and other bird inhabitants, we are not only nurturing biodiversity but
also fostering a deeper connection between our community and the natural world. The program was inaugurated by
Dr. Asha Poonia, Coordinator of the Department. who clearly explained the importance of World Sparrow Day and
underlined the strong commitment of the department for sparrow conservation. On this occasion, Registrar Dr.
Reetu Singh and renowned expert in the field of wildlife conservation, Professor Parmesh Kumar were present as
special guests on the occasion as well District Wildlife Officer Virendra Godara. Their presence lent gravitas to the
proceedings and their practical contributions enriched the discussion on sparrow conservation strategies and best
practices. At the center of the event, initiatives aimed at enhancing the sparrow habitat within the university campus
were unveiled. These initiatives include the installation of bird wood board nests, strategically placed bird feeders
and water containers, designed to provide essential resources and safe shelter for sparrows amid the urban
landscape. Such efforts underline the proactive approach of the Department to promote biodiversity conservation
at the grassroots level. Throughout the event, participants were actively engaged in workshops, discussions and
awareness-raising activities focused on sparrow conservation. The evident enthusiasm and commitment displayed
by the faculty members, students and volunteers underlined the collective resolve to protect and conserve these
cherished bird species. Media representatives were also present to document the event and spread the message of
wildlife conservation to a wider audience. Their coverage will undoubtedly inspire others to join the cause and
contribute to sparrow conservation efforts. In conclusion, the Department of Zoology reiterates its unwavering
dedication to the conservation and promotion of biodiversity of the sparrow. Through collaborative efforts,
community engagement and advocacy, we strive to create a world where sparrows and other bird species thrive in
harmony with nature.



Chaudhary Bansi Lal University Secured Fourth Position in
National Qawwali Competition held at Gulbarga University,
Karnataka
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Gulbarga University of Karnataka organise National Qawwali Competition
where Chaudhary Bansi Lal University Students got fourth place. The
team met Vice Chancellor Prof. Deepti Dharmani, Registrar Dr. Reetu
Singh, Dean Dr. Suresh Malik and Youth Welfare Department Secretary Dr.
Ashwani Yadav and taken the Blessings over there. Vice Chancellor Prof.
Deepti Dharmani said university students that while performing Sports,
Education & Research activities as well also growing presence towards
cultural activities Even better of your talent setting new records by
performing and of this area and Illuminate the name of the university. She
Heartly congratulated the Qawwali team on the improved performance
and future more in competitions hopes for better performance. Registrar
Dr. Reetu Singh praises Qawwali team's superior performance.
Department of Youth Welfare Congratulating that cultural

Personality Development through Activities. Dean Student Welfare Dr
Suresh Malik said that Cultural to Students Better for activities On this
occasion University in the team Apart from students, many Students of
respective colleges Sudha, Sahil, Pankaj, Risit, Anjali, Swati Anjali, Jatin,
Kusum and Vicky included Youth Welfare on this occasion Department
Secretary Dr. Ashwani Yadav, Dr. Arjun, Supervisor VM Bechain, Gyanendra
Raj and Ravindra Sharma also attended.



Blood Donation Camp
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There is no donation greater than donating blood, it is the
greatest act of charity: Prof. Deepti Dharmani

Donating blood is the biggest donation. By donating blood we can save someone's
life. Therefore, donate blood in your life and inspire other people to donate blood
too. This thought was expressed by the Vice Chancellor of Chaudhary Bansi Lal
University, Prof. Deepti Dharmani, while addressing the students and youth in the
blood donation camp organized on the occasion of Martyrdom Day, courtesy the
Bhagat Singh Seva Trust in the university. She said that everyone should come
forward enthusiastically to donate blood. New blood is produced in the body every
four months. In such a situation, people should not think that donating blood brings
any harm to the body. Registrar Dr. Ritu Singh said on this occasion that the youth
should participate in this noble cause by donating as much blood as possible.

Naveen Jaihind called upon the youth in the blood donation camp to stay away from
drugs and follow the path shown by the martyrs. Monu Talu said that every year on
Martyrdom Day we organize blood donation camps in the memory of martyrs. By
organizing this, we salute the martyrs and pay tribute to them. The team of Dr. Deepti
Ranjan, Dr. Neelakshi, Tarachand Nursing Officer, Pradeep Kumar Senior Technical
Officer, Vipin, Naveen Priyanka, Ashwani, Mehtab and Vikram etc. from AIIMS
performed their duty in blood donation. Raktaveer Raju Dudeja had special support in
the camp. 128 units of blood were donated in the camp. In the blood donation camp,
Prof. Sanjeev Kumar, social worker Naveen Jaihind, Raju Pandit Nangal, Sonu
Malpuriya, cow protector Sanjay Parmar, PRO in-charge Rishi Sharma, Bintru Tanwar,
Naveen Sharma, Sonu Parmar, Virendra HDF, Ankit Sangwan, Manoj Sharma, Manish
Sangwan, Hundreds of youth including hundreds of youth remembered the martyrs by
donating blood.



Plantation in CBLU
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Vice Chancellor and Registrar imposed Triveni in CBLU

In the new campus of Chaudhary Bansi Lal University in Prem Nagar, Vice
Chancellor Prof. Deepti Dharmani and Registrar Dr. Ritu Singh celebrated
Triveni along with Baba Satyawan Sheoran and State President of Bhagat
Singh Yuva Brigade Monu Talu. On this occasion, Prof. Deepti Dharmani
said that by planting Neem, Vat and Peepal (Triveni) we can make an
important contribution in environmental protection. Applying Triveni is a
very virtuous act. She said that environmental protection is the moral
responsibility of every human being. Vice Chancellor Prof. Deepti
explaining the importance of plantation

Dharmani said that plants are the basis of human organism. In our
country, since ancient times, people have been planting Peepal, Banyan,
Tulsi and other plants, all trees are revered. Every person should plant
trees wherever he finds space. Planting trees will help in stopping the
rising temperature of the earth. On this occasion, PRO in-charge Rishi
Sharma, HDO Vijendra Singh, Sahil Kaushik JE, Lokram Nehra, Ankit
Sangwan, Manish Sangwan, Chandramohan Shankar Nursery, Dharampal
Mali, Sudhir, Gajendra, Ashok, Manish Jangra etc. were present.



Inauguration of Canteen

Vice Chancellor and Registrar inaugurated the canteen in CBLU, New Campus,
Prem Nagar

University Vice Chancellor Professor Deepti Dharmani and Registrar Dr. Ritu
Singh jointly inaugurated the canteen on 18th March in the new campus of
Chaudhary Bansilal University in Prem Nagar. On this occasion, Vice Chancellor
Prof. Deepti Dharmani said that better facilities for refreshments should be
available to the students through the canteen. She asked the staff and students
present on the occasion to take special care of cleanliness and hygiene.
Cleanliness and cleanliness is the moral responsibility of all of us. She said that
there should be separate dustbins for wet and dry waste in the canteen.She said
that special care should be taken of cleanliness in the snacks and food items
provided to the students in the canteen. Vice Chancellor Professor Deepti
Dharmani and Registrar Dr. Ritu Singh jointly inaugurated the canteen by cutting
the ribbon. On this occasion, Dean of College Prof. Mayank Kinger, Dr. Deepak
Kumari, Dr. Sunil Sharma, Dr. Agin Dalal, PRO in-charge Rishi Sharma,
Superintendent Paramjeet, Krishna Yadav, Kapil Chopra, Sumit, Bhim Singh,
Manish, Anisha, Komal, Praveen Bura, Chintu, Jaideep Grewal, Sandeep etc.
many employees and students were present.



